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IN THE MATTER OF: 

Appl i c a t i o n of J. Gregory Merrion and Associates 
for compulsory poolinq, Rio Arriba County, New ) CASE 2870 
Mexico. Applicant, i n the above-styled cause, 
seeks an order force-poolinq a l l mineral 
i n t e r e s t s in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool under­
l y i n g the S/2 of Section 34, Township 2^ 
North, Range 6 West, Rio Arriba County, New 
Mex ice. 

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner 

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING 

MR. NUTTER: We w i l l c a l l Case 2870. 

MR. DURRETT: App l i c a t i o n of J. Gregory Merrion and 

Associates for compulsory poolinq, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. 

MR. COOLEY: Wil l i a m J. Cooley w i t h the law f i r m of 

V e r i t y , Burr, Cooley, and Jones, Farminqton, New Mexico, appearinq 

on behalf of the aoplicant, Mr. Merrion. 

(Witness sworn.) 

J. GREGORY MERRION 

calle d as a witness, having been f i r s t duly sworn on oath, t e s t i ­

f i e d as fo l l o w s : 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. COOLEY: 

_Q Would the witness state his f u l l name and place of 
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residence ? 

A J. Greqory Merrion, Farminqton, New Mexico. 

-< How are you employed, Mr. Merrion? 

A I am self-employed as an o i l operator. 

Are you the operating member of J. Greqory Merrion and 

Associate s? 

A Yes, I am. 

Q Have you previously t e s t i f i e d before the New Mexico 

C i l Conse rv a t i o n Commission as an expert witness? 

A Yes, I have. 

MR. COOLEY: Mr. Examiner, do you accept the witness 1 

q u a l i f i c a t i o n s as hav^nq been previously established before t h i s 

Commis s i o n? 

r 

MR. NUTTER: Yes, s i r , Mr. Cooley. Please proceed. 

(By Mr. Cooley) Mr. Cooley, are you thorouqhly f a m i l i a r 

1 w i t h the app l i c a t i o n before the Commission i n Case 2870? 

A Yes, I am. 

Q Is i t your proposal to d r i l l a wel l to t e s t the Dakota 

forma t ion in the South Half of Section 34, Township 25 North, 

Ranqe 6 W est, i n Rio Arriba County, New Mexico? 

A Yes, that i s my i n t e n t i o n . 

Mr. Merrion, would you please o u t l i n e the ownership 

of the various t r a c t s contained i n the South Half cf said Section 

34? 

A There are two t r a c t s contained i n the South Half of 34, 
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40-acre t r a c t which i s owned by the Merrion Trusts, of which 

George E. Brogan is Trustee and my brothers and myself are b e n e f i ­

c i a r i e s , and 10 percent of that t r a c t is a lease, fee lease; and 

25 percent i s a fee lease, that's 65 percent fee mineral ownership; 

and 35 percent fee lease. 

There are 280 acres which i s a Federal lease owned 

j o i n t l y by a group of people, of which the E. P. Campbell Estate 

i s one. They are a l l covered by an operating agreement except the 

E. p. Campbell Estate, and there's provision i n t h e i r operating 

agreement f o r non-consent. Do you want a complete l i s t of the 

people? 

Q No, that's not necessary, thank you. 

A Ckay. 

Q Then the lease which i s not c o n t r o l l e d by the applicant 

here is a 280-acre Federal o i l and qas lease? 

A That i s c o r r e c t . 

Q Of which the Estate of E. P. Campbell, Deceased, owns 

an undivided 12-1/2 percent of the working i n t e r e s t ? 

A That i s correct. 

Q Have you made d i l i g e n t e f f o r t to contact a l l the 

working i n t e r e s t owners i n t h i s 280-acre Federal o i l and gas lease' 

A Yes, s i r , I have. 

^ Have you been successful i n making such contact? 

A I have to a c e r t a i n extent. I have contacted everybody 

except the E. P. Campbell -- or at least I have not received any 
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reply from the E. P. Campbell Estate or the H a l l i b u r t o n Company, 

which i s possibly a successor to t h e i r i n t e r e s t . 

Q Have you reached an agreement w i t h any of the working 

i n t e r e s t owners i n the 280-acre Federal lease? 

A Mr. Kay Kimball, who owns a ma j o r i t y i n t e r e s t i n the 

Federal lease and who i s operator, has agreed to j o i n me. He's 

the only one that has so f a r . However, he has also aqreed to 

succeed to the i n t e r e s t of those other pa r t i e s covered by his 

operating agreement i n the event they do not j o i n . 

Q To completely explain t h i s p o s i t i o n , am I to understand 

that the operatinq aqreement to which you have r e f e r r e d qives the 

other owners i n t h i s lease, that i s , other than Kay Kimball, the 

opportunity to p a r t i c i p a t e i n any w e l l d r i l l e d on that land i f 

they so desire? 

A Yes. 

Q And i f they elect not to p a r t i c i p a t e i n the cost of 

d r i l l i n g the w e l l , i s i t then Mr. Kimball's option and p r i v i l e g e 

to proceed w i t h the d r i l l i n g of the w e l l under the terms of that 

agreement? 

A Yes, he w i l l proceed wit h the d r i l l i n g under the terms 

of that agreement. 

Q And he w i l l carry t h e i r i n t e r e s t , so to speak, and be 

reimbursed out of production, i s that correct? 

A Right, and everybody i s covered under that agreement 

except the Campbell Estate. 
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Q Have you attempted to contact or communicate with the 

representatives of the Estate of E. P. Campbell, Deceased? 

A Yes, I have. 

Q Would you please advise the Examiner in what nature 

you have attempted to so communicate? 

A I wrote a registered l e t t e r with return receipt requested 

to the Estate of E. P. Campbell, in care of Mr. Chiardo Pierce, 

in Lubbock, Texas. 

What was the date of that l e t t e r ? Q 

Ap r i l 24, 1963. 

MR. COOLEY: Would you please mark that l e t t e r as Exhib 

:o. r 

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit 
Mo. 1 marked for i d e n t i f i c a t i o n . 

G (By Mr. Cooley) Referrinq now to Exhibit No. 1, you 

said you sent this l e t t e r return receipt requested. Did you 

receive that? 

A Yes, i t was siqned by Mr. Cecil Keith. 

w Do you know what his connection is with the Estate? 

A I understand he's a son-in-law of Mr. Campbell. 

0 Would you advise the Examiner of the contents of the 

lette r ? 

A I w i l l read i t . I t ' s addressed to the E. p. Campbell 

Estate, care of Chiardo Pierce, 1693 Eroadway, Lubbock, Texas. 

" I t is my intention to d r i l l a well to test the Dakota formation 
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in the South Half of Section 34, Township 25 North, Ranqe 6 West, 

Rio Ar r i b a County, New Mexico. The estimated cost of d r i l l i n g and 

completinq t h i s w e l l i s $80,000. I t i s my understandinq t h a t the 

Estate of E. p. Campbell owns a one-fourth i n t e r e s t under the 

Federal lease which comprises 280 acres of t h i s d r i l l i n q block. 

Please be advised i f you wish to j o i n i n the d r i l l i n q of t h i s w e l l , 

The other workinq i n t e r e s t owners of t h i s d r i l l i n q block have 

expressed t h e i r desire to j o i n i n the d r i l l i n q of t h i s w e l l and 

we w i l l wish to commence s h o r t l y a f t e r June of t h i s year. I 

appreciate your early reply. Yours very t r u l y . " 

Q Does that conclude the l e t t e r ? 

A That concludes the l e t t e r . 

Q On previous occasions has i t been necessary to also f o r ; 

pool other acreaqe i n which the Estate of E.P. Campbell i s involved 

A On one f u r t h e r occasion we d i d pool E. p. Campbell, on 

the adjacent d r i l l i n q block on Section 35 of t h i s same township. 

Q In connection w i t h the previous experience, i s i t your 

opinion that there w i l l not be forthcominq from that Estate any 

o f f e r to p a r t i c i p a t e i n the cost of d r i l l i n q ? 

A There never was any contact made on the previous occa­

sion, i n spi t e of several l e t t e r s w r i t e n before and a f t e r and 

durinq the d r i l l i n q of that w e l l . 

Q In your a p p l i c a t i o n , you r e f e r to the H a l l i b u r t o n 

Company and Continental Emsco Company. Would you please advise 

the Examiner as to what i n t e r e s t , i f any, they own i n the acreaqe 
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involved in this application? 

A To my knowledge, the Estate of E. P. Campbell was bank­

rupt, and the Halliburton Company and Continental Emsco Company 

each had liens on certain of Mr. Campbell's lease interests. I t 

was my understanding that they were eventually to own his interest 

in this lease. 

Q Would this be through a foreclosure action in court? 

A I don't know what the legal procedure would be. I 

presume that's true. 

Q With this knowledge, have you also communicated with 

Continental Emsco and the Halliburton Company? 

A Yes, on June 7th I wrote each of them a l e t t e r , 

Q Were the contents of these l e t t e r s substantially the 

same as that of the l e t t e r to Mr. Campbell? 

A Yes, they are essentially the same content. They were 

c e r t i f i e d and return receipts requested, and I do have the 

receipts. 

Q Have you received a reply from each? 

A Not from Halliburton, but I did receive a reply almost 

a month later from Continental Emsco Company. 

Q Did they indicate any willingness to immediately p a r t i ­

cipate in the d r i l l i n g of this well? 

A No willinqness to do so immediately. They did -- well, 

l e t me read you the l e t t e r . "We have your l e t t e r of June 7th 

rel a t i v e to your intention to d r i l l a well and test the Dakota 



PAGE 9 

formation i n the South Half of Section 34, 25 North, 6 West, Rio 

Arriba County, New Mexico. Continental Emsco and H a l l i b u r t o n 

Company are mortqaqees of the i n t e r e s t of E. P. Campbell i n t h i s 

and other p r o p e r t i e s , and we are i n the process of attemptinq to 

clear our t i t l e thereto. The w r i t e r plans to be i n Farminqton 

durinq the l a t t e r p a rt of t h i s month and would l i k e to discuss 

t h i s matter f u r t h e r at your convenience. Yours very t r u l y , J. F. 

Waqenhauser, General Counsel." 

Q I f t h i s a p p l i c a t i o n were qranted as applied f o r , would 

i t i n any way prevent Continental Emsco or the H a l l i b u r t o n Company 

or both from p a r t i c i p a t i n g i n the d r i l l i n q of t h i s w e l l at any 

time p r i o r to i t s commencement? 

A No, i t would not prevent t h a t . 

Q What other established Dakota production presently 

e x i s t s i n the South Half of Section 34? 

A Oh, there are four producinq Dakota wells on adjacent 

d r i l l inq blocks. I n the North Half of Section 34, there i s the 

Kay Kimball 1-34 Federal; on the West Half of Section 35 there is 

the Kay Kimball 3-35 Federal Unit; and on the East Half 0 f Section 

3, Townshio 24 North, Ranqe 6 West, that's south of t h i s proposed 

d r i l l i n q block, there's the El Paso Natural Gas Company Canyon 

Larqo Unit No. 1-17. That's three adjacent w e l l s , not four. 

Q Based on t h i s information, are you of the opinion that 

the South Half of Section 34 is proven acreaqe w i t h respect to 

the Dakota formation? 
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A Yes, I think so. 

Q Despite the f a c t t h a t i t i s r e l a t i v e l y safe to assume 

that the South Half of Section 34 i s Productive of qas from the 

Dakota formation, i n your opinion i s there any r i s k involved i n 

es t a b l i s h i n g such production? 

A Very d e f i n i t e l y . 

Li What i s the nature of these r i s k s which are involved 

i n h e r e n t l y i n the d r i l l i n q of a w e l l of t h i s nature? 

A Well, probably the main r i s k i n d r i l l i n q a Dakota w e l l 

anywhere i n the Basin would be q e t t i n q a w e l l to take so lonq to 

pay out that you would be b e t t e r o f f w i t h money i n a savinqs and 

loan account. 

Q Mechanically speakinq, are there also r i s k s involved 

i n the p o s s i b i l i t y of losinq a w e l l of t h i s nature? 

A Yes, I suppose there are some. 

Q In view of the r i s k s that you have o u t l i n e d , do you 

f e e l that the a p p l i c a t i o n , i f qranted, should provide f o r r i s k 

f a c t o r ? 

A Yes, I do. 

w What percentage r i s k f a c t o r would you recommend? 

A I have never heard of an operatinq aqreement which was 

neqotiated at arm's lenqth which provided f o r less than 50 percent 

c o r r e c t i o n , or say 150 percent out of f u t u r e production on any 

p r o j e c t that was undertaken without the consent of a l l p a r t i e s , 

and I think that that should be the minimum. 



PAGE 11 

Q In plainer words, you would recommend that the 

Commission in i t s force-poolinq order follow the same procedures 

that are qenerally established in arm's length transactions in 

voluntary communitization aqreements? 

A Yes, I think so. 

MR. COOLEY: Let the record show that the le t t e r s to 

the Halliburton Company and Continental Emsco Company are respect­

ively marked Exhibits 2 and 3. 

('Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits 
Nos. 2 and 3 marked for i d e n t i -
f ication.) 

MR. COOLEY: At this time I respectfully move the 

admission of Exhibits 1, 2, and 3 into the record. 

MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits 1 :throuqh 3 w i l l be 

admitted into the record. 

('Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits 
Nos. 1, 2, and 3 admitted in 
ev idence.) 

Q (By Mr. Cooley) Mr. Merrion, is i t your opinion that 

the qrantinq of th i s application would be in the interest of 

orderly development of the Basin Dakota Gas Pool? 

A Yes, s i r , that is my opinion. 

Q In this connection, do you believe that the qrantinq 

of this application w i l l prevent waste and protect correlative 

riqhts? 

A Yes, I think that i t w i l l . 

MR. COOLEY: No further questions. 
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MR. NUTTER: Anyone have any questions of the witness? 

Mr. Durrett. 

MR. DURRETT: Yes. 

CROSS EXAMINATION 

EY MR. DURRETT: 

Q Mr. Merrion, what did you state the Campbell interest 

was, percentaqe-wise? 

A I think Mr. Cooley stated i t was one-eiqhth and I had 

mentioned in a l e t t e r that i t was my understandinq i t was one-

quarter. Actually, his vested interest is one-eiqhth, and by 

terms of their operating aqreement he has an option to be reimburs ?d 

for 150 percent of another one-eiqhth. That is the reason I had 

stated in the l e t t e r I thouqht i t was a quarter. 

Q How much of this acreaqe do you have? 

A I have 40 acres. 

Q 40 acres. I take i t from your testimony that you are 

not aware that a receiver has been appointed in the State of New 

Mexico to take over the Estate of E. P. Campbell and a l l of his 

assets in this State? 

A No, I am not aware of that. 

Q Well, the Commission has been so advised, not in connec­

tion with this case but in connection with another case. Now I 

can furnish you with the name of the receiver and the name of 

the attorney who represents the receiver. The receiver is Mr. 

Jim Bowen of Carlsbad, New Mexico, and the lawyer for the receiver 
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is -- I don't remember his f i r s t name, but i t ' s the attorney Mr. 

Payne with McCormick and Payne law firm. I'm sure Mr. Cooley 

can fin d his f u l l name. He also represents Halliburton and 

Continental. With that information, I wonder i f you would lik e 

an opportunity to contact the receiver and qive him an opportunity 

to j o i n on behalf of the E. P. Campbell Estate i f he so desires. 

A I'd be very happy to. 

MR. COOLEY: Off the record. 

(Whereupon, a discussion off the record was held.) 

MR. COOLEY: In my opinion and o f f i c i a l l y in this 

record, I object to the particular ensnarlment of any particular 

tracts beinq an objection to qrantinq an application for force-

poolinq, because this is one of the major purposes of the Act 

i t s e l f is to circumvent these thinqs. 

In no way has anybody's riqhts been confiscated by beinq 

force-pooled. They're havinq the ris k of havinq somebody d r i l l 

a well free for them, thouqh recommended by Mr. Merrion, 50 perceni, 

the standard fiqure is much lower than that, usually in a l l 

respects I t ' s a very reasonable forced communitization. 

I think to establish a precedent that would make the 

particular leqal ensnarlment of t i t l e to a qiven t r a c t a valid 

objection to qrantinq an order even a valid reason for delayinq 

i t , is a very danqerous process. 

MR. NUTTER: I want to ask Mr. Merrion a couple of 

questions here. This is on the record. 
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BY MR. NUTTER: 

Q Mr. Merrion, as I understand it,now in the South Half 

of Section 34, there are two tracts? 

A That is correct. 

Q One is a 40-acre tr a c t which is a Fee t r a c t , part in 

Fee, part is leased interest? 

MR. COOLEY: I t ' s a l l Fee. 

A I t ' s a l l Fee. 

0 (By Mr. Nutter) You have an interest in t h i s 40 acres? 

A That is correct. 

Q Now there's another tract that's 280 acres. The Estate 

of E. P. Campbell owns 12-1/2 percent undivided interest and a 

portion of the other eiqhth to be earned out of production? 

A No, he owns one-eiqhth interest in that, period. I'm 

not sure what the nature of this other — how I ever got this 

impression that he had a quarter. Can you explain that? 

MR. COOLEY: Yes, this is a legal matter and i t ' s 

simply a matter of leqal interpretation rather than testimony. 

As you well know, many of the formations underlyinq a Federal 

o i l and qas lease are seqreqated out and owned by di f f e r e n t people 

The Bureau of Land Manaqenent, by virtue of the rules and regula­

tions of the Department of the I n t e r i o r , prohibit the conveyance 

of what they c a l l a record t i t l e to isolated formations. In plain 

words, they p a r t i c u l a r l y prohibit any type of horizonta1,or v e r t i c 

rather, seqreqation. 

1, 
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Consequently, i t ' s simply a leqal f i x whereby they 

assiqn operatinq r i q h t s . This particular instrument is an assiqn-

ment of operating r i q h t s , assiqnment of 50 percent of the operating 

r i q h t s , three-fourths to Kay Kimball and one-fourth to E. P. 

Campbell. They're thereby assiqned three-fourths of a half and 

one-fourth of a half, respectively, then, in the non-participation 

provisions of the operatinq aqreement. That i s , i f one party 

elects to d r i l l and another party or parties does not consent to 

d r i l l and advance their share of costs, then the parties electing 

to d r i l l have an option to proceed to do so and advance the cost 

of the non-participatinq parties and recover 200 percent out of 

production. 

MR. NUTTER: So the Estate of E. P. Campbell held an 

eighth of this? 

MR. COOLEY: Owns presently a one-eiqhth interest. 

MR. NUTTER: And Kay Kimball owns the other seven-

eighths of the working interest --

MR. COOLEY: He owns --

MR. NUTTER: — of the 280-acre tract? 

MR. COOLEY: He owns 75 percent, or 37.5 percent, and 

he has the rig h t to advance the cost of the other 50 percent owner;, 

which makes him 87-1/2 percent. 

MR. NUTTER: He's got seven-eiqhths then? 

MR. COOLEY: But not just an outright. 37-1/2 outright 

owner, and ri q h t to advance the costs for the other 50 percent and 
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recover i t out of production. 

Q (By Mr. Nutter) And Kay Kimball has consented to qo 

alonq with d r i l l i n q this well? 

A He has. 

Q And pay his costs in advance? 

A Yes. 

MR. COOLEY: As well as the other 50 percent. 

MR. NUTTER: So what we have here is one-eiqhth interes 

which i s , i t ' s requested that i t be force-pooled. Now this one-

eighth interest belonqs to the Estate of E. P. Campbell, and the 

Halliburton Company and the Continental Emsco Division of Younqstowjn 

Sheet and Tube Company have a claim on this Campbell Estate? 

MR. COOLEY: Have a recorded mortqage. 

MR. NUTTER: How would you propose, in the event the 

Commission enters this forced-pooling order, how would you propose 

that Halliburton and Continental Emsco Division be allowed to come 

in and pay their share, i f a penalty is assessed in the forced-

poolinq order, i f a penalty is assessed aqainst them and they pay 

their share before some deadline? Would they have to pay the 

penalty then, in your opinion? 

MR. COOLEY: Well, of course not. That penalty only 

becomes effective in the case of non-participation. 

MR. NUTTER: I t becomes effective i f their share is paid 

out of production? 

MR. COOLEY: Correct. 
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Q (By Mr. Nutter) What would you propose would be the 

deadline i f they could come fort h with their share of the well? 

A Up to the date we commence the well. 

Q Commence d r i l l i n q the well? 

A Correct. 

MR. DURRETT: When do you propose to commence d r i l l i n g 

the w e l l , Mr. Merrion? 

A Probably within four to six weeks, assuming that this 

order is qranted. 

Q (By Mr. Nutter) As I recall,some of the force-poolinq 

orders that have been entered by this Commission allow the partie ; 

who are force-pooled a period of time, 30 days or 90 days after 

they receive a tabulation of the actual well costs, in which to 

pay their proportionate share. I f they haven't paid i t within 

that period of time after they have received the tabulation, then 

the assessment of their share plus the penalty qoes aqainst the 

production. 

A I believe you are r i q h t . 

Q What is the location in the South Half of Section 34 

that you propose to d r i l l , Mr. Merrion? 

A Well, the topoqraphy is a l i t t l e rouqh. The Canyon 

Larqo 'Wash runs down throuqh there. We selected a tentative location 

1850 feet from the south and west lines. 

Q What is the well in the North Half of this section? 

A Kay Kimball 1-34 Federal. 
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Q What's the location of that? 

A I t ' s in Unit H, which would be the Southeast of the 

Northeast. 

MR. COOLEY: I t ' s in F, isn't i t ? 

A No. 

Q (By Mr. Nutter) Then to the east of Section 35, the 

West Half, there is a unit; what's the location of that well? 

A 790 from the east and west lines. 

Q So i t ' s down in M of Section 35? 

A Yes. 

'What was the location of the Canyon Largo No. 17 in 

Section 3 to the south? 

A Unit A, i t ' s roughly 1090, I think, from the corner. 

Q And there's no well d i r e c t l y to the west, is that 

correct? 

A No, there's none, that's correct. 

MR. DURRETT: I have an additional question, please. 

BY MR. DURRETT: 

Q Mr. Merrion, could you give us some fiqures on your 

estimate o f the cost of operation on this well? 

A I w i l l not -- accordinq to the aqreement between Mr. 

Kimball and I , I am to d r i l l the well and turn i t over to him for 

the operation. We are in process of negotiating an operating 

agreement between us and he is operatinq another well j o i n t l y 

between us , and, however, i t jus t went on the line here a few 
f 
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months ago. I don't know exactly what the operation costs w i l l 

be. I presume that between — well, I would say roughly $100 

a month. 

Q What is that opinion based on? 

A To my recollection, our agreement on this other 

operatinq agreement was that o f f i c e and overhead costs and so 

forth were to be $45.00 a month, and i t ' s my estimate that probable 

pumpers' cost w i l l run the balance. 

MR. NUTTER: What is your present estimate of the cost 

of the well, $80,000? 

A $80,000, that is correct. 

MR. NUTTER: To d r i l l and equip? 

A To d r i l l , complete, and equip. The other well I 

d r i l l e d on the adjacent block, I think the f i n a l cost was $77,800 

or something l i k e that. 

MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything more? 

That's a l l I have. Thank you. 

Any other questions of the witness? He 

(Witness excused.) 

I think we have already admitted your 

Does anyone have anythinq further to offer 

in Case 2870? We'll take the case-'under advisement, and,the 

MR. DURRETT: 

MR. NUTTER: 

may be excused. 

MR. NUTTER: 

evidence, haven't we? 

MR. COOLEY: -

MR. NUTTER: 
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hearing is adjourned. 

(Whereupon, the hearing was adjourned.) 

* * * 

STATE CF NEW MEXICO 
) ss 

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO ) 

I , ADA DEARNLEY Notary Public in and for the County 

of B e r n a l i l l o , State of New Mexico, do hereby c e r t i f y that the 

foregoinq and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New Mexico 

Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me, and that the same 

is a true and correct record of the said proceedings, to the 

best of my knowledge, s k i l l , and a b i l i t y . ^ 

WITNESS my Hand and Seal this 25th day of August, 1963. 

i 

My Commission Expires: 

June 19, 1967. 
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REGISTERED 
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 

Estate of E. ?. Campbell 
c/o '<r. Chiardo Pierce 
1603 Broadway 
Lub>-*«8Wj Texas 

<>ntlenenr 

April ?k t 1Q63 

BEFORE GXAUJ* 

GAS% NO. 
*** A 

c 

Tt 19 my intention to dr i l l a well to test the Dakota forma­
tion in the South half of Section 3*+, 25 North, 6 West, Rio Arriba 
County, Nev Mexico, 

The estinated cost of drilling and cot-roleting this well is 
$80,000.00. It is my understanding that the Estate of E. P. Campbell 
owns a 1/U interest under the Federal lease which comprises P80 
acres of this drilling block. 

Please be advised, i f you wish to Join in the drilling of 
this well. The other working interest owners of this drilling 
block have expressed their desire to join in the drilling of this 
well and we will wish to commence shortly after June of this year. 

I will appreciate your early reply. 

Yours very truly, 

J. Gregory .Merrion 

JGMtah 

cci Kay Kimbell 



v 
/ 

June 7, 1963 

' <* ITER 
The Halliburton Company 
P. 0, Drawer 1U31 
Duncan, Oklahoma 

7 

Attention! Mr. R. 0. Brown 
Vice President 

CASfc NO-

OentlemenJ 

It is my Intention to drill a veil and test the Dakota formation 
in the South half of Section 31*, 25 North, 6 West, Rio Arriba County, 
New Mexico. The estimated cost of drilling and completing this veil as 
a Dakota producer is $80,000.00. 

It is my understanding that the Estate of E. P. Campbell owns a 
one-eighth interest under the Federal lease, which comprises 280 acres 
of this drilling block. Further, i t is ay understanding that Halliburton 
has some claim to this interest as a result of a mortgage. 

Please be advised, i f you wish to join in the drilling of this 
veil, the other vorking interest owners have expressed a desire to Join 
ln the drilling of this veil and we wish to commence the well as soon as 
possible. 

I will appreciate your early reply. 

Yours very truly. 

J. Gregory Merrion 

JOMjah 



\4 / \ . IP 
June 7, 1963 

CERTIFIED 
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 

Continental-Hmfico Company u 

, • * • ' '--v.-*" i'SSt? I 

P. 0. Box 359 |, ^2lLH 
Dallas, Texas 

Attention! Mr. Henry Wise 
Legal Department 

Gentlemen! 

I t is my Intention to dr i l l a veil and test the Dakota formation 
in the South half of Section 3'», 89 forts, 6 West, Rio Arriba County, 
N. M« The estimated cost of drilling end completing this veil as a 
Dakota producer is $80,000.00. 

It is my understanding that the Bstete of F. P. Campbell owns a 
one-eighth Interest under the Federal lease, vhich comprises ?8o acres 
of this drilling block. I t i s , farther, ay understanding that Continen­
tal-Emsco has come claim to this Interest as a result of a mortgage. 

Please be advised, i f you visa t« Join in the drilling of this 
veil, the other vorking interest ovaers nave expressed a desire to Join 
in the drilling of this veil and ve visit to commence the vail as soon as 
possible. 

I v i l l appreciate your early reply. 

Tears very truly. 

JGMiah 

Oregory Merrion 

S 


